County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: HUMAN SERVICES AGENCY
File #: 21-1020 Board Meeting Date: 12/14/2021

Special Notice / Hearing: None
Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Ken Cole, Director, Human Services Agency

Subject: Agreement with Execushield, Inc. for Security Services
RECOMMENDATION:

Adopt a resolution authorizing an agreement with Execushield, Inc. to provide security services for
the term of January 1, 2022 through October 10, 2024, with an option to extend up to two additional
years, and for a total obligation amount not to exceed $1,500,000.

BACKGROUND:

San Mateo County has been using contracted security services since 1993. Previous agreements
have been solicited and executed by the Sherriff's Office. In March 2021, San Mateo County
Procurement completed a Request for Proposals (RFP) for Security Services. Following the
completion of the RFP process, County departments were authorized to negotiate individual
agreements with the selected contractor to address their specific needs. Out of the ten vendors that
submitted proposals, Execushield, Inc. was selected as the best qualified firm to provide these
services to the County.

DISCUSSION:

San Mateo County Human Services Agency (HSA) has an ongoing need for security services at its
regional offices and other locations. Execushield, Inc. will provide HSA with trained and competent
staff who will provide a deterrent to threats and acts of violence against County visitors and staff, and
report suspicious circumstances to the appropriate authorities.

County Counsel has reviewed and approved the resolution and agreement as to form.

The resolution contains the County’s standard provisions allowing amendment of the County fiscal
obligations by a maximum of $25,000.

FISCAL IMPACT:
The proposed agreement with Execushield, Inc. will be for a three-year term commencing January 1,
2022 through October 10, 2024, with the option to extend for an additional period of two years
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through October 10, 2026. The three-year agreement is for an amount not to exceed $1,500,000.
Funding for this contract is included in HSA’s FY 2021-22 budget and will be included in future
budgets for the term of the contract.
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